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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

27 November 2015


Achievement Assembly
This academic year we are focussing on our Learning Powers in our Friday assemblies.  This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘Concentration’.   Well done to the following children:
Reception Class: Alfie Bell      Year 1: Matty Hayat-Munroe     Year 2: Leighton Howe           
Year 3: Lewis Topping    Year 4: Sam Davidson   Year 5: Charlie Minto   Year 6: Keira Brady
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 5 for best attendance this week!! 
Anti-bullying Showcase

Thank you to all those who attended our Anti-bullying showcase – we received some excellent feedback!  A big thank you also to the children and staff who put in so much effort to bring this event to you.  These opportunities are for you to celebrate achievement with your children and to discuss what they have been learning – it really does make a difference.
Home-school Agreement

Following on from anti-bullying week your child will have brought home a copy of our Home School Agreement today, this should be signed by parent/carers and your child and then  returned to school. Please take the time to review and talk through this with your child.  In an age where more and more information is shared through social media and apps such as SnapChat and Instagram we have a duty to protect our community and teach our children responsible use of the internet, where they appreciate what they share may have a negative impact on others.  A copy of the Home School Agreement can found on our website. 
Year 3 Parents consultations 

Parent consulations can be booked for Wednesday 2nd December and Thursday 3rd December from 2.30p.m. – 6.00p.m. Please use our online booking system at http://www.portobelloprimary.eschools.co.uk 

End of day procedures
Please help us to keep your children safe at the end of the day by informing us if there is a change of adult picking them up.  If your child is in Year 5 or Year 6 and you wish them to walk home independenlty please write to confirm.

Christmas Fair
We are looking for volunteers to help at our Christmas Fair on Monday 30 November, if you can help please contact Mrs Huntley or Mrs Morgan-Darnell at school.  Also, donations of raffle prizes and mince pies would be gratefully received.  Thank you!
Christmas Plays

We are delighted to invite you to our Christmas productions.  Letters have been sent out.
Reception and Key stage 1: Tuesday 8th December 9.30 a.m. & Wednesday 9th December 1.30 p.m. 

Key Stage 2: Tuesday 8th December 1.30 p.m. & Wednesday 9th December 9.30 a.m. and 5.30 p.m.
Piano Lessons

Spaces have become available for piano lessons. Lessons cost £28 per half term and sessions take place in school on a weekly basis.  Please contact school if you would like your child to take part in this fantastic opportunity!  
The Grove Pre-school 

As from January 2016 The Grove Pre-school will have two places available.  Children have to be 3 years old.   For more information please give them a ring on tel 4102011.  
Dates for your diary:
Monday 30 November Christmas Fair 2.30pm

Tuesday 1st December 1p.m.  – Cheerleading group at Gateshead Leisure Centre
Wednesday 2 and Thursday 3 December Year 3 Parents Consultations – Please remember to book online

Thursday 3 December Choir at Eldon Square @ 2pm / Tuesday 15th December 2p.m. Choir at Metro Centre ednesday
Monday 7 December Y3 – Y6 Flu Vaccinations
Thursday 10 December school assembly with Bike it Ben – Bling your Bike 
Thursday 10 December Christmas Lunch (KS2 £2 and Reception Class and KS1 free)ologies for the delay while w 
